ASPRS
Data Preservation and Archiving Committee (DPAC)

12 February 2015


Attendees:	Lluis Colomer, David Day, Bill Teng, John Faundeen


Main topic discussed was on the status of the portal development.  David Day provided an update relaying that the DPAC feedback period resulted in only a few minor bugs being discovered.  The challenging area now is the transfer of the infrastructure to the new ASPRS web hosting company.  Earlier, ASPRS’ web hosting was done on Windows servers.  The current company uses Linux servers.  Action: John will inquire as to where the transfer status sits with the new company.  David offered an additional option of simply using a separate hosting service, which would run approximately $25 a month.

The group discussed engaging the ASPRS membership in a naming contest for the aerial portal.  Perhaps ASPRS could offer some sort of prize for the selection.  Thought would be for DPAC to go through the name submissions and pick the winner, contingent upon Michael Hauck’s concurrence.  Action: John to ask Michael Hauck if such a contest can be emailed to the entire ASPRS membership and whether ASPRS would be willing to offer the winning organization or individual a prize.

[bookmark: _GoBack]A final look at the May ASPRS Forum abstract proposal for a session focusing on the aerial portal had us remove the working acronym.  Action: John to submit the abstract before 19 February.  Due to overlaps with another conference John Faundeen is involved with the same as week as the ASPRS Forum, a request to have our session on Wednesday, 6 May will be part of the abstract submission.  Bill Teng relayed his plan to engage Cornell University through a brief survey to gain their experience with loading records to the aerial portal.  The information gleaned will support Bill’s use-case approach as part of the hoped for session at the Forum.  Action: Bill to send out his initial questions for DPAC comment.

Next DPAC Meeting is scheduled for 12 March 2015 at 9:00 CT. 
